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Itôs been a very challenging few weeks - weôve all had to change 

the way we live, work and socialise, and it hasnôt been easy. We 

wonder day to day, when will this end, how much longeré.. 

We can only do our bit by staying at home, exercising where pos-

sible and  maybe paintingéé..and more painting! Art is Brain 

Foodé..feel calmer and more relaxed while you create. Art 

comes in many forms, so whatever your niche, do it with passion 

and gusto! Experiment, expand, learn.  

Weôre all in this together, and together we shall heal. 

 

We have already sent an email to you all from Leanne Manns with a suggestion for the 

Theme for when we re -open ï ñRebirth / New Beginningsò . So start preparing as we never 

know when the go -ahead from the Government will be given.  

I know you will probably have excess paintings accumulating during this Covid -19 period, 

so when we re -open, we will also open ñArt In The Parkò.  As it may be a staggered re-

establishment of normality, this may not coincide with our opening, but as soon as the 

Council gives their approval, we could run ñArt In The Parkò for 2-3 weeks in a row, to al-

low everyone a chance to display their work. It will be quite festive and fun to work to-

wards.  

We still need to keep in touch with each other and Iôm sure weôd all like to know what each 

member is doing to keep occupied and the progress of your new paintings. When you fin-

ish one, please forward a photo of it to:  

rqasgc@rqasgoldcoast.com  
 

so we can add it to our FaceBook page. Cathy Ku has been the first one to contribute.  

Maybe youôre trying something different é..show it off! 
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Trish Walker ð

Acrylic on Wood  

Cathy Ku ðóI See the Lightô, pastel. 

Sharlene Ross -Wilson óMaster of Disguiseô 
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What has our Committee been doing?:  

Lynne Astill: Iôm  experimenting with sculpture using different materials. Iôve started a lit-

tle abstract figure, carving into hebel (aerated concrete) and sculptured a  resin wave.  

Started an acrylic landscape;  read a lot and ride my bike.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Lulu Parfitt:   Iôve branched out 

of my comfort zone, working 

on a landscape abstract, 

ready for the new opening 

theme of ñRebirth-New Begin-

ningsò.  

My other activities are garden-

ing with Milan, and walking 

around my  area.  

Leanne Manns:  I have been catching up on painting, writing, reading, enjoying gardening, 

doing the odd puzzle and cooking. I find being busy takes my mind off the negatives and I 

miss you all a lot!   

 

 

ôñHope Bloomsò 

Acrylic Sketch on Paper  

I made a baby in resin, tucked it into a stained shell and added a gold rim.  

Successfully stand-

ing upright!  
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Liz Swan:   I have been contacting my old friends in 

the UK trying to support them through their frighten-

ing situation and have been counting her blessings. 

Iôve had a massive clear-out at home and have 

planted vegetables for the first time in years. Also, 

cleaned my house within an inch of its life!   

Finally, I have started to feel the itch to paint again 

and see the light at the end of the tunnel . 

 
 

Effie Mouzikatis:  Iôm pleased to announce that after changing the interior design in my 

home over many months (you all know about it), Iôve finally found the perfect position to 

work at and the first painting I complete will be entered as A NEW BEGINNING! Other than 

that I have been eating, sleeping, eating, sleeping ï with snatches of exercise and house-

work thrown in.  

 
 
Johanna Sampson:  I have just completed a commission of a ósurfie sceneô for a couple in 
South Australia, and Iôm now going to concentrate on painting what I love the most ï more 
Australian wild flowers. I have also  been gardening ï gardening is just another form of art 
balancing tones, colours and shapes.  

 
 
 
This garden at my house -sit was overrun with 
weeds and a few plants. Begged , borrowed and 
bought, it has transformed. Just needs sunshine 
and a few weeks and annuals will be stunning. So 
rewarding to see the transformation.  
 

 

Denise La Nauze:  I have been doing a huge amount of gardening and loving it. I have just 

started to  mosaic a new mirror for my bathroom, and am hoping this situation will all get 

better soon.  I love sewing too, so have been making a variety of masks.  

 

 


